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Employee Communications   From:   CEO Beau Goldie   Re: CEPP process recommendations from Cross - Functional Team   Date: July 2, 2013    

 

    Earlier this year, I created a cross - functional team of district managers to evaluate the Classified Employee  Performance Program (CEPP) process.   The team’s goal was to make recommendations and prepare an  implementation plan to improve this process, incorp orating responses from the 2009 and 2011     Employee  Satisfaction Surveys and the recommendations from the April 2012 Diversity and Inclusion (D&I) Audit. The  team, consisting of Katherine Oven, Scott Katric, Jim Scott, Louisa Mendoza, and Mark Wander initia ted their  work in January   2013.           Many of you responded to the CEPP survey the team released in March, and these responses provided  additional input to the team’s efforts. The team’s work resulted in a modified CEPP process that, I believe, will  strength en its intent as a developmental tool for staff. Some key highlights of proposed changes and   improvements are:              Reformat certain sections of the CEPP Form to allow both employee and manager input      Change the mid - year and annual evaluation process so the  employee performs a self - evaluation  prior   to meeting with the Unit Manager/Supervisor      Expand the number of ratings from three (Exceeds/Meets/Needs Improvement) to five  (Outstanding/Commendable/Meets Expectations/Needs Improvement/Unsatisfactory)      Replace th e five Professional Attributes with an expanded list of Performance Factors     for a more  direct and comprehensive evaluation      Add a new section of Performance Factors specifically for Managers and Supervisors       Other recommendations made by the team are:          A ll employees are to be trained in preparing the Work Plan, performing the self - assessment, and (for  Unit Managers and Supervisors), conducting the Mid - Year and Annual Evaluations      A 360 - degree feedback process should be established for Unit Managers        The  team presented these recommendations and the draft revised CEPP Form   to the MLT on June 6, 2013.  The proposed CEPP improvements are subject to additional review and improvements, and will proceed  through the Meet and Confer process with all three bargainin g units. As a result, we will not use the proposed  CEPP for the new fiscal year 2014  –   we will continue to use the existing CEPP. The current plan is to finalize  the proposed revisions to the CEPP by the end of this calendar year, hold the employee/manager   training  sessions in early 2014, and implement the improved CEPP process in Fiscal Year 2014 - 15.       I f you would like to view the report it is available  to download here    or on the  CEO’s webpage .      


